Dolwyddelan Community Council

Dolwyddelan Community Council are pleased to announce that their Bryn y Bedd Cemetery Memorial Project application to the UKSPF Conwy Community Regeneration Key Fund has been supported in principle with the grant funding award letter to be issued shortly. We hope to commence works in the next few months. This is an exciting opportunity for our community and if you would like further information on how to take part, please contact Connie Brewer at brynybedd_cemeteryproject@btinternet.com

Community Plan

The Community Council has been successful in its application for funding to engage a consultant to carry out a Community Plan and a visioning document. With the support of residents, businesses, visitors to the area, it will help provide a vision for how Dolwyddelan will look in the future and a plan to work towards this future over the next 5 years. In this instance, the housing needs survey will support future planning. The Consultant has already commenced work with the community council members and has already conducted a walk about the village and spoken with some residents to gain their views. Further meetings will continue, and meetings will be convened in the village very soon for residents/businesses etc to share their thoughts ideas in supporting the visioning work going forward.

Housing Needs Survey

Following the recent feasibility study carried out in the village it identified that residents were concerned re the limited housing stock for our young people. To this end Grwp Cynefin Housing Association, working in partnership with Eryri National Park and the Community Council are to carry out a Housing Needs Survey. Questionnaires will be delivered by Royal Mail to every home in the LL25 area.

In supporting residents with any queries they may have or in completing the questionnaire, Grwp Cynefin officers and Eryri National Park officer will be attending a drop-in session for at the Pavilion between 4pm and 6-30pm on March 19th.

Should a need be identified, there then would be consideration by Grwp Cynefin as to building affordable homes in the village and Welsh Government funding sought. On the Eryri Local Development Plan land has been identified for up to 7 dwellings on National Resources Wales land near to the present housing site at Glan Gors.